Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
3-11-17

The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Martin Marugg, John Lesac, Sue Hanson, Brian Wagner and Brett Michael Hauser
Directors Absent: Kent Miller, Mark Thompson
Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator, Linda Thorne [Office Manager], and Joanne Marugg [Past President].
The minutes of the February meeting were corrected with edits from Brett Michael Hauser and Joanne Marugg.  
Operator’s Report:  [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary and well and pump data]
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The wells are still recharging!!  Pedley is about full.  Martin will get mosquito fish for the pond now than it has water in it again. 


Average water use: 6,700 gpd

Chlorine levels: 0.4, 0.3, 0.1 
No coliform
Meters read for share transfers:  Schroeder #144.  He has used 43,800 gallons this year.  He has not been living in the house but has an illegal sprinkler system.

Meters unlocked:  

Emergency Calls: 

Leak Search: 1

Leak Search:
2-13-17:  Mike found meter #94 [Marley] spinning at 10 gpm.  He investigated and found water flowing out of the garage. The owner left the house and forgot to shut off the water to his garage.  Mike showed him where his personal shut off valve was and recommended that he use each time he leaves. [LEAK SEARCH FEE]
A shareholder observed that the Mary Powell’s property has soaker hoses all over that were put there by the renter.  Linda will inform Mary Powell.  Soaker hoses are illegal at this time.
Mike will work on ZONE A this spring.

Secretary’s Report: [Brett Michael Hauser]

Share transfers and Pending Escrows:   Please see Water share transfer spreadsheet as part of these minutes. 
Brett gave a report on the current escrows.
There are two escrows that Linda has detected that they did not go through escrow and the share transfer fees has not been paid.  We will send the new owners letters explaining that they must pay this fee if they wish to have water service.  
Treasurer’s Report:  [Sue Hanson] 

See financials included with these minutes
Sue reviewed the financials.  

We do not have the ARs yet because Debbie has been out of town.  Linda will send shut-off warning letters to shareholders that have not paid their bills.  We will determine the meters that need to be posted with 48 hour shut-off notices at the next meeting.
 Martin has called the bank about check signers.  They will let necessary signers go on their own when the time comes. [After the next Annual Meeting].

Loralee Arnold paid off much of Berryman’s past due bill.

We will not make a transfer of funds from our checking account to our money market account at this time. .
Old business/New Business:
DEH Fee increase:  The DEH is increasing their fees by 35%.  Martin attended a meeting with the DEH. Representatives from other small water companies also attended.  

Martin convinced them to increase their fee by only 2.5% yearly for the next seven years.
Certification Classes:  
Pedley Electrical:  Still pending. 
Tampering with meters, removing locks:  The Sydney Murry [Fanny Mae] property is now in escrow.  At this point we do not know who cut off the lock. 
Long term unpaid bills with meter still running:  None
Precipitation this winter was about 45”-- plus snow!  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 AM
Next Meeting April 8th, 2017 at 8:30 A.M.
Respectfully submitted:
March 25, 2017
Linda Thorne [Office Manager]
 Has 


